
 
 
Livonia Public Schools 

Business Services Office 

 
 
Date: May 21, 2014 
 
To: Randy Liepa, Ph.D., Superintendent    
   
From:  Lisa Abbey, Director of Business Services 
 
Re: Bid Results for the Waste Removal Services 
 

Attached please find a memo from Harry Lau, Administrator of Operations with a 
recommendation for Waste Removal Services for the 2014-2015 school year.  
Also attached is the bid tabulation with the details from the three vendors that 
responded to the request for proposal.  
 
We analyzed the cost data for the various types of waste removal containers LPS 
uses (8 yard containers and 10 yard containers) and the frequency of services to 
each building (once a week, twice a week, etc) to determine an estimate for 
annual costs.  This provided a method to compare the three proposals.  We are 
recommending the vendor with the low bid for annual services of $63,695 to Rizzo 
Environmental Services. 
 
Mr. Lau is also recommending that we pilot a program for recycling at a few 
schools.  The goal is to reduce the amount of waste we currently have in our 
containers which in the long run would reduce our waste removal costs.  This is for 
your information only, as it will not be on the agenda for Board approval.  Attached 
is information indicating what types of materials can and cannot be recycled, and 
cost considerations.  We will update you with the results of the pilot program when 
the information is available.   

 
We would like to discuss the bid results for the waste removal at the Tuesday, 
May 27, 2014 Building and Site Committee Meeting. As always, let me know if you 
have any questions.  Thank you. 
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